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MEETING LOCATION 

Went to the Ione Hotel today and spoke with Cara the restaurant manager. I booked the front room for Jan. 29, 2005, 11:30AM-14: 30PM.  Order off the menu, no deposit.  I counted 8 tables of four.  The front room is well lit and doesn't have the thru traffic to rest rooms of back room that we've used 

before.  Room is comparable in size to RT meeting room.  If you don't want to use the reservation, let me know by end of December so I can cancel.

The facility has no AudioVisual equipment but otherwise should meet our needs.  Plenty of street parking, plus parking lot in rear of hotel.

We need a well-advertised interesting program so we can get a good turnout. Important to make good impression so they want our repeat business.

Address: Ione Hotel, 25 West Main St., Ione, CA 95640 Phone: 209-274-6082

Ken, K6TA

Due to policy instituted by Round Table Pizza Parlors in November, we find we are without a meeting place. This policy is not local, it was imposed by manager's supervisor.

RT wants a one hundred dollar ($ 100) deposit on their 'banquet room'.  If our tabs exceeded this amount we would get our money back. If not, we would be out the difference.

Due to the relatively small balance in our treasury, I feel we cannot afford to continue using RT Pizza as our meeting place.

Options:

Should we put up a deposit of $100 and use RT Pizza? We would have a sign-in sheet and keep tabs on amounts spent per person to assure we are not out 'too much', if any. Does anyone have ideas for an alternative meeting place that we can get for sure on January 22 between the hours of about 11 AM and 3 PM?? Any ideas for future meeting venues??

Is there another pizza or other restaurant in Jackson area that has similar 'amenities'?? Is there a 'community' room at Albertson's that we could use? They have a deli counter where we could get lunch.

Any other ideas/suggestions??

Anyone have a large enough living room/family room/barn??

Happy holidays/Merry Christmas/Happy New Year & 73,

Dick Wilson  K6LRN

Meeting Program

TBD you will receive an e-mail prior to the meeting with all the info.

Add to your roster.

W6DE Dave Engle 

1511 Teal Pond Ct.

Placerville, CA. 95667

H: 530-626-8910

V8dave@mac.com

Ex-KE6ZE

Welcome Dave!

FROM THE PREZ

In case you missed our last meeting, we have big news. In the last few meetings, it helped greatly to define or re-define what the club will be doing in the next year(s). The biggest change will be concerning special events. We will organized these separately from club meetings or anything requiring a BOD involvement, which will allow the board to keep the club running. The purpose of this is to make the participants do the extra work needed to support the event. So, you want to play, you got to pay. I think the core of us who do field day and other events gladly accept this. Sounds easy enough huh?

Speaking of our BOD, we had a very successful election. Dick K6LRN will take over as president (YEAH!). Jim WX6V, Carolyn K6TKD, Gary KI6T and Ray ND6S will be back as VP, Treasurer, and directors, in that order (YEAH,ALL!!). I volunteered as Secretary. The web site has been updated in case you forget. I'm happy that we have new leadership at the top as I felt I wasn't able to put in the time and effort that I'd have liked to. It has been fun nevertheless and I appreciate all of you who helped me over the last two years. 

Ok, this is from the top. We will be submitting logs for MLDXCC for the ARRL 10-meter contest. Please label your logfile to support our club!!! 

Thanks to Jettie W6RFF for his update during the November club meeting. We're all hoping that the utilities will realize that BPL is a no-win idea. It seems there are some new WI-FI companies popping up. My area has a new provider (thanks Rick) that's offering competitive rates (compared to the big cable and DSL companies) for wireless Internet service. It seems like it's only a matter of time before this expands to cover the remote areas. I think that's part of what inspired the BPL craze to take off. Let's cross our fingers.

Rick (N6RK) is still looking for volunteers that can help out for a few hours during the 2005 Visalia convention. Helpers will assist watching over and distributing prizes. Rick is volunteering his time and effort in the name of MLDXCC. Please, if you're going to Visalia, sign up for a few hours to help out....

Welcome to Dave Engle from Placerville who was voted in as a new member during the November meeting. Dave has been licensed since 1958 and has expressed his interest in working Weak Signal VHF. Welcome to the club!!

We received a complaint from Norm Wilson WA6SJQ, our QSL manager. Apparently he never received our contest logs from CQWW-SSB 04 for K6AO and has been getting cards. This is not good. Shirley had a fantastic idea. He’s suggested that we not allow anyone to use the club call unless it's approved by the BOD and logs must be submitted to the QSL manager within 30 days of the contest. Sounds good to me. OBTW, I think it's great that K6AO has been on the air and is more visible than in the past. That's what I wanted when I became president two years ago and it's happening. Thanks to all who have supported this on our "away" events and Field Day.

CQP scores look promising. Dick K6LRN said that the unofficial score shows us still with a 600K point lead over REDXA. They have put us on notice. Perhaps in 2005, we will actually have to work the entire contest to beat these guys... %^)

It's time to continue planning for Field Day 2005. We had a fantastic de-brief after this years Field Day. You know we only want to do better in '05. We need more operators to fill the schedule and a few more folks to help setup/ teardown. Please see if you can fit this in your 2005 summer schedule. 

Again, welcome to Dave and please thank the new and returning BOD members for volunteering time service.. 

That’s all for me, and I mean it this time. 

73 – Ron KG6CMS(Outgoing Pres.-incoming sec)

Incoming President’s Greeting

Holiday greetings to all. 

I have no big plans for MLDX/CC club for 2005; some minor ones, though.

For one, I will try to start the meetings as close to noon as possible and cover the necessary business in order to leave plenty of time for socializing, entertainment, etc. If there is enough business for the BoD, we should handle by email as much as is practical. 

Second; encourage as many members as we can to set aside the first weekend of October for the California QSO Party. Sign up as many new & lapsed members as we can. Would some of our members consider hosting a multi-op to keep station on the air and run up a score?? 

We may have to find a new meeting place. The people at Round Table Pizza in Martell want a $100 deposit to reserve the room. Their reason seems to be they are losing money as some groups bring in outside food. I sent a letter to the manager of RT. I’ll let you know details as soon as I know. Watch the reflector. Does any one have an alternate location they would like to try?? One suggestion was Mel’s Diner in Jackson. Any others?? I am going to have a notebook at each meeting we can use as a sign-in sheet for members and guests. This will give us some concrete info on how many people are attending and show host restaurant how much business we are bringing them. 

Dues for 2005 are due!! Still $ 15 for basic membership…what a bargain!! You can send your dues to Club’s P.O. Box in Martell, directly to Carolyn at the roster address or preferred method; pay in person at the January meeting. 

We still have the ‘Yasme’ book. This interesting book tells about Danny Weill, VP2VB + many other calls and Lloyd & Iris Colvin, W6KG &W6QL. Written by Jim Cain, K1TN, it contains a lot of information about old friends and fellow DXers. For ‘old-timers’, you will recognize many calls & DXpedition. For the newcomer, it will explain a lot about what we do and why. Rather than take up meeting time, I will accept bids via email at; k6lrn@arrl.net. Highest bidder by January 31, 2005 will get book. Proceeds go to MLDX/CC treasury.

CU all at the next meeting, Dick K6LRN

The VP Says…………….

Greetings - Hope that all of our members are having a great holiday season. 

Whew!!! It was a busy time of back-to-back contests over the past few weeks. Finally getting a chance to take a breath. Hope that everyone had as much as I did. Now we just have to hold our breath to see how MLDXCC did in CQP and how NCCC did in SS. One of the personal highlights for me this year was working VK9XG and a VK6 on 80 meters during CQWW CW with only 100 watts and an inverted L.

Don't know where our club will be meeting next, but I am working on some interesting programs for future meetings. I'm presently talking with a gentleman that is a former PG&E employee that can give us some heads up information about line noise and electrical interference mitigation - always a relevant topic these days. He gave a similar presentation to the El Dorado ARC recently. Hopefully, he will be able to make it to the January meeting - wherever it is. 

Heading out on the road this Christmas season - a new experience for me and my family. Headed to the Seattle, Washington area to visit my oldest son and his family, who is stationed in the Navy up there.  Most exciting for us is to see our new grandson that was born in October. Our trip itinerary includes a drive along the Oregon coastline and a trip through the Redwoods on the way back home.

See y'all on the bands.

Jim  -WX6V- 

STUFF FER SALE & WANTS

For Sale: 70' Wilson ST-77B cylindrical tower, similar to US Tower MA770 It is a four-section 70’ tower. Includes rotating base/stand, installation erecting fixture, electric lift winch, rotator, and engineering calculations, very good condition, tower down and stored in garage, $900.

Create Design 714T-3, tri-band beam--40, 20 &15. Two elements on 40, four elements on 20 & 15, on a 28' boom. A killer of an antenna.  Also includes a 4 El 10m Cushcraft beam. Very good condition. $250.

Force 12 C-4XL beam, never been up, partially assembled.  $500.

All items are down/disassembled and in inside storage. Dave, W6DE, 530-626-8910.  All items local pick-up in Placerville CA.
N6XI oped’ as P40L in CQWW CW

I went to Aruba for CQWW CW where I joined

John W6LD and Denny KX7M in a multi-single effort as P40L. We made almost 7000 Qs with over 750 mults for about 15M points. It was a kick! Thanks to the many MLDXCC members who called in on many bands.

QSL  via K5WW Here are the boring details:

     rawQs ValdQ’sPoints Countries   Zones

160CW  123   118     341      29        11

80CW   786   762    2265      85        25

40CW  1752  1698    5063     124        35

20CW  1272  1251    3712     132        40

15CW  1842  1803    5331     118        32

10CW  1261  1241    3677      97        29

Tot,  7036  6873   20389     585       172

 Final Score = 15434473 points. 73,Rick N6XI 

Congrats Rick! Looks like a winning effort! de Editor.

Mike, W6FI, provided us with the following list of frequencies that CDF uses in our area. A good thing to monitor during fire seasons de Ed.

Amador-El Dorado (AEU) CDF Administrative Unit uses the following lineup. (Camino also dispatches the local Fire Agencies)

151.190 (123.0 pl) AEU-Local (dispatch only)

153.935 (123.0 pl) Amador Command

154.430 (186.2 pl) El Dorado Command

151.160 CDF Tac 2 (shared with NEU)

151.370 CDF Tac 8

151.385 CDF Tac 9 (shared with NEU)

154.265 White 2

154.295 White 3

154.250 Amador Tac

154.995 El Dorado Tac

156.075 CALCORD

171.525 (156.7 pl) El Dorado National Forest Main

172.325 (156.7 pl) El Dorado National Forest Administration

164.125 (156.7 pl) El Dorado National Forest Service

168.050 USFS Tac 1

168.220 USFS Tac 2

168.600 USFS Tac 3

168.350 USFS Tac 8

LATE BREAKING VU4 INFORMATION

Hello Happy DXers...

Yes, the team and I are looking forward to celebrating New Year early on Dec. 25 here on VU4.  The team will be on the air all that day, as usual, with the closing date of Dec. 31, 2004.

VU2RBI asked for a three month VU4 permission and was granted one month...December.  So, those wondering why was the operation put together so fast.... the answer is they had no choice.  December was the month awarded/permitted by the India government.  They got everything together in 

15 days from the permit arrival to their arrival on VU4.  The reason gear and some antennas could be put together so fast is due to the advance planning of VU2MY and the National Institute of Amateur Radio (NIAR) of India.  That organization has packed and ready four HF stations in cases, just standing by for an emergency use (or a DXpedition).   They grabbed the cases and got on the BOAT from Chennai to Andaman I.

The team has now passed the 30,000 QSO mark and has mounted HF signals on SSB, CW, Slo-scan TV, RTTY, and PSK on all bands --including all 3 WARC -- from 160 thru 6 meters.

We are today making better the 80 antennas... too much slope on the "Vs"... 

and re-stringing the 160 dipole.  There is a slim chance of getting permission to load up an unused 250 ft tower on 160.... gonna try.

I told the team abt no PSK/RTTY above 14.150.  Thanks.

VU2MY and I have done several talks here about ham radio to students and general public and he was on the commercial radio program last night.  India is learning about this effort !!!

Bharathi sends to all her profound thanks for all hams who wrote letters and emails to ask for this DXpedition.  The some over 200 messages of appeal did the final trick in convincing the authorities to grant permission.  Bharathi and all send BIG Holiday Thanks to all.... 73

VU3CHE is

Charles Harpole

k4vud@hotmail.com

EDITOR’S MESSAGE

First of all, Karen and I would like to wish one-and-all a very Merry Christmas, happy holidays, good health and much happiness in the up-coming year. 

Our daughter and grandkids were up and just left this morning (after an nice 4-day visit) so we are now suffering from post kids visit syndrome. It was great to see them again, we all had a wonderful time together and we love them dearly. But I must admit, it’s a bit of relief when we see them drive down the driveway. The grandparents among you will know what I mean, HI HI

 Jim, WX6V (on Saturday) and Jack KF6T (on Sunday) and I operated a multi during the ARRL 10-M contest a couple of weeks ago.  None of us could allocate full time to the contest at this time of the year, but one of us was around during the hours the band was open (well… more like kina’-open). Conditions were, on a scale of 1-10, a solid –2. Yuck!! No EU, no AF missed most of the W1’s and all the VE1’s but we worked every LU, PY and central american on the band, jeez!  My QTH is no K6KM (where I operated this contest the last 3 years) but, our score was only 1/3 of what it was last year.  But not just our score, everyone’s score was way down.  It was fun to chat with Jim and Jack (God know we had plenty of time to chat) and all my radio junk worked FB.  PS: I am already making plans to MISS THIS CONTEST NEXT YEAR, HI HI.

On another subject, the VU4’s have been very workable on the west coast between 7-8:30 AM on 20MSSB. I hope all the deserving has got em’ in their log.

With the lousy high-band condition, DX on the lower frequencies has not been too bad. The past month I have worked several new band countries including JT1CO, UA0FLZ and HL3IUA on 160, HS72B and ER1QQ on 80M, XT2MF, YI9GT and YA7X on 40M. Also picked-up TN7X on 12M and worked VU4RBI on 20M for drill (us fossils don’t need em’). 

CU all at the meeting, de Rick W6SR 

MLDXCC TREASURER'S REPORT December 2004

Balance November 1, 2004 $307.02

Income:

  Dues 15.00

Expenses:

QSLs
 41.51

Balance November 30, 2004:






Cash

$ 58.36



Checking
 222.15

Total:


$280.51

Carolyn Wilson, K6TKD, Treasurer


UPCOMING EVENTS

Foothill Flea Market

2nd Saturday of each month from March through October at Lockheed, Sunnyvale.

Livermore Swap Meet

1st Sunday of each month at Las Positas College in Livermore, 7:00 AM to noon, all year.  Talk in 147.045 from the west 145.35 from the east.  Contact Cliff Chiba, KF6EII, (209) 835-6715, email larkswap@usa.com. 

Placerville Swap Meet 

Every third Sunday, 3970 B Missouri Flat Rd #3, Placerville.  7:00 AM to 11:00 AM.  Talk-in on 146.865 – PL 142.2, 440.700 + PL 88.5.  No fee, free parking.  Hwy. 50 East, take Missouri Flat off-ramp.  Go over Hwy. to 2nd light, into shopping center in front of Radio Shack.

CONTEST FEEDBACK/UP-COMING CONTESTS

RAEM Contest 0200Z-0959Z, Dec 26 

DARC Christmas Contest 0830Z-1059Z, Dec 26 

January, 2005 

SARTG New Year RTTY Contest 0800Z-1100Z, Jan 1 

AGCW Happy New Year Contest 0900Z-1200Z, Jan 1 

Original QRP Contest 1500Z, Jan 1 to 1500Z, Jan 2 

Kid's Day Contest (Jan) 1800Z-2400Z, Jan 2 

ARS Spartan Sprint (Jan) 0200Z-0400Z, Jan 4 

WQF QRP Party 0000Z-2400Z, Jan 7 

Midwinter Contest, CW 1400Z-2000Z, Jan 8 

ARRL RTTY Roundup 1800Z, Jan 8 to 2400Z, Jan 9 

North American QSO Party, CW 1800Z, Jan 8 to 0600Z, Jan 9 

EUCW 160m Contest 2000Z-2300Z, Jan 8 and 

  0400Z-0700Z, Jan 9 

NRAU-Baltic Contest, CW 0530Z-0730Z, Jan 9 

Midwinter Contest, Phone 0800Z-1400Z, Jan 9 

NRAU-Baltic Contest, SSB 0800Z-1000Z, Jan 9 

DARC 10-Meter Contest 0900Z-1059Z, Jan 9 

RSGB 80m Club Championship, SSB (Jan) 2000Z-2130Z, Jan 12 

425 DX News #711 18 December 2004 

Edited by I1JQJ &IK1ADH

3W- Nag, JA7GAX [425DXN 709] has been  unable to get  a license and  has cancelled his planned IOTA activities from  AS-130 and AS-128.  

5T- Phil/G3SWH, Jim/G3RTE, Jean/ON8RA and  Adriano/ON5GA will be  active as 5T0CW  from Nuachachott,  Mauritania between  24 February  and  4 March. They will operate CW only on all bands 160 to 10 metres and, propagation permitting, they plan  to have at  least one station  on the air on a 24 hours a day  basis. QSL via G3SWH, direct or  bureau (e-mail   requests    for   bureau    cards   can    be   sent    to phil@g3swh.demon.co.uk). 

8Q- Paolo,  IK2QPR  will  operate  as  8Q7PR  from  Dunikolhu,  Maldives (AS-013) on 9-17 January. He will be active on 10-40 metres SSB  and CW. QSL via home call (Paolo  Fava, Via Bertani  8, 46100 Mantova  MN, Italy). 

A6- Look for A61Q/p to be aired from Al Siniyah Island (AS-021) on 17-20 December. Abdullah/A61Q, Mohammed/A61AV and Alex/RV6LNA will arrive in the local afternoon of the 17th, and will be joined by Ghis/ON5NT the day after. They will stay on the island until around 16.00 local time on the 20th (A6 time is GMT  +4). Plans are to operate SSB  and CW mainly on  21260, 14260, 7060,  21040, 14040, +/-  10103 and  +/- 7003  kHz.  QSL  via  ON5NT  (Ghis  Penny,  P.O.  Box  93,   BE-9700 Oudenaarde, Belgium). Please note that cards for A61Q from his  home QTH still go via EA7FTR.

JA- Look for JN4MBO/5, JA5BEX/5 and JF0BPT/5 to operate from the islands of Wasa, Nabe, Koyo and Yoshi (new ones for the JIIA award) on 23-26 December. QSL via home calls, direct or bureau. [TNX JI6KVR]

KC4_ant- Brent, KD4VMM/KC4 is currently active from  Palmer Station (K-10 for the Antarctica Award) on Anvers Island (AN-012), Antarctica. QSL via home call.

OK_ssh - Jarda, OK1FOW is currently active as OL0ANT from the small Eco  Base(http://www.antarctica.cz) of  the  Czech Republic  (OK-01  for  the Antarctica Award) located  on the  northern side  of Nelson  Island, South Shetlands  (AN-010).  He expects  to  remain  there  until  10 January and  to  operate  with  a  battery  powered  transceiver,  a vertical antenna for 20, 15 and 10  metres and a dipole for the low bands. QSl via OK1FOW. 

OZ- Jakob, OZ7AEI plans to operate from  the lighthouses of Hvide  Sande(ARLHS DEN-087,  DEN-197,  DEN-198  and  DEN-199)  on  23  December, between around 8 UTC on 20 metres (later on 40m) an 13 UTC. Pictures of all the lighthouses activated by Jakob can be found in the Photo Gallery at http://oz7aei.qrz.dk 

PA- Six special calls will be aired from The Netherlands during the last two weeks  of  2004  to  celebrate the  final  weeks  of  the  Dutch presidency of the  European Union.  Look for  PA6EU from  Amsterdam, PB6EU from The Haque and Scheveningen,  PC6EU from Rotterdam, PE6EU from Valkenburg-Maastricht, PF6EU  from Groningen  and  PG6UE  from Noordwijk. QSL via PA7DA. 

V4- Larry, KJ4UY (V47UY)  expects to operate  on 160-6  metres from  St.Kitts and Nevis  (NA-104) between 23 December and  2 January.  

VU4-ANDAMAN ISLANDS (Update). Charles Harpole, K4VUD, continued to provide updates on the VU4 operations throughout the week to the DX community. He is now in Port Blair and should be there until just about the end of the operation. He reports that he is taking pictures and video of the VU4 operation. Charles states that there are three stations up and operating now. Bharathi's station is in the Hotel Sinclairs. Saraha's operating location is in a dorm room of a local college.  Ram's location was in a rented room in a small apartment building, but now he has moved to the Port Blair Science Center where the public can watch the ham radio action.

The antenna farm is growing on VU4-land. Charle states that there is a 7 element tribander at 60 ft. above the hotel roof, inverted Vees everywhere, 80m dipole, SteppIR at 15 feet above Science Center roof, and the newly arrived WARC Cushcraft yagi installed at the college dorm. With most of the activity being on SSB and some CW, there has been some activity on PSK and Slow-Scan TV. Look for 40 and 80 meters to get a lot more attention for the next two weeks. The suggested frequency is around 3.503-5 MHz, the approved frequency. Charles mentioned over weekend that Mr. Suri, VU2MY, head of NIAR, has arrived there and is arranging publicity for all the operators all over India. He is cheering the operators on and giving them lots of encouragement to stay awake and keep the bands hot with their

calls!!! Charles is also encouraging all amateur radio operators to be on their best behavior over the next several days as the DXpedition will be hosting several Indian government officials. He also predicts that many

youngsters will get VU licenses because of the interest this Dxpedition has generated.

The "DX Newsletter" provides the following VU4RBI and VU4NRO operating

schedule as follows:

0000 UTC 21240, 21285 kHz; 0100Z: 21240, 21285; 0200Z: 14240, 21240; 0300Z: 21285, 24931; 0400Z: 21285,24931; 0500Z: 18121, 21285, 24931; 0600Z: 18121, 21285; 0700Z: 18121, 21285; 0800Z: 18121, 21285, 24931; 0900Z: 24931; 1000Z: 24931; 1100Z: 21285, 24931; 1200Z: 14191, 21285, 24931; 1300Z: 14191; 1400Z: 14191; 1500Z: 14191; 1800Z: 14265; 2100Z: 14265; 2200Z: 14265 kHz.

QSL via the National Institute of Amateur Radio (NIAR), Rajbhavan Road,

Hyderabad-500 082, Andhra Pradesh, INDIA. HOWEVER, do not include cash in your mail, states Mr. Suri, VU2MY. He also hopes to post on the NIAR Web site a list of all callsigns of received QSLs. If you want to make a donation, please do that by other means rather than the ordinary mail. The team is working on the chance of a stateside QSL address also, but nothing definite at this time. Remember, the NIAR is the ultimate source for news of this operation. Their Web page is: http://www.niar.org

XE-The ARRL DX Bulletin reports that  members of the Radio Club  Cancun are active (on 80-10 metres SSB,  RTTY and some Satellite) as  XF3CC from Holbox Island (NA-045) until 19 December. QSL via XF3RCC.

XE-Yuri/XE1UN, Alberto/XE1NK and Ramon/XE1KK will operate as XF3T  from Tamalcab Island, in the rare Quintana Roo State South group (NA-200) between 18 UTC on 21 December and 00.00 UTCon the 24th. They  expect to be active  with two stations  on 10-40 metres  SSB, CW and  PSK31 during the local daylight hours only. QSL via N1NK. 

PACIFIC TOUR-Aki, JA1KAJ reports  he will operate (on 80-10 metres  SSB,CW, RTTY and SSTV) as YJ0AKA from Efate (OC-035), Vanuatu from 27 December to 2 January. On 4-9 January he  will be  active from  New Caledonia  (OC-032),callsign not know so far.

ANTARCTICA ACTIVITY- The  Antarctica  Activity  2004  listing  includes callsign,  Base name,  location,  IOTA Ref., QSL route  plus  much additional information and a QSL card image for each  Antarctic Base  activated in 2004. It can be  found at www.mdxc.org/antarctica/activity2004.

IOTA TOOLS  Francesco  Giacoia, IZ7AUH  has  developed two  useful  IOTA search tools that  allow to find  the IOTA reference  numbers for either  the Italian islands valid for the IIA  (Italian Islands Award) and the  Antarctic bases valid for the Antarctica Award. Both  the search tools can be found  on our home  page (http://www.425dxn.org). Comments and  suggestions  can be  sent  to iz7auh@tin.it 

QSL SU9FL The QSL manager for Greg, SU9FL is WD9DZV (Timothy M. Garrity, 5407 W. Rosedale Ave., Chicago, IL 60646-6525, USA). He has received the logs and will be sending cards out immediately. Please e-mail wd9dzv@arrl.net  for further questions. 

QSL TZ6JA- The Daily DX reports that JA3EMU is no longer the QSL  manager

for TZ6JA. Cards should  be sent to  Makoto Obara, P.O.  Box 59, Tama,  Tokyo 206-8691, Japan.


PROPAGATION FORECAST
SB PROP ARL ARLP052

ARLP052 Propagation de K7RA

The 7-day averages for solar flux and sunspot numbers declined this week, and the averages for geomagnetic A index rose. The average daily sunspot number declined over 19 points to 26.9, and average solar flux was down over 8 points to 88.7. Sunspot counts have been quite low, and will continue their retreat for about 2 more years.

If you look on page 12 of the latest edition of NOAA SEC's weekly Preliminary Report and Forecast of Solar Geophysical Data (for this

week see, http://www.sec.noaa.gov/weekly/pdf/prf1528.pdf , and the indexat,http://www.sec.noaa.gov/weekly/index.html) you'll observe the predicted smoothed sunspot number for this month is 30, December 2005 is 10, and the lowest value is 5, projected for December 2006

and January 2007.

Following the December three years from now, in 2008, the monthly sunspot count for cycle 24 should increase rapidly. But in between

will be some long spells with no sunspots at all. It is interesting to note that the longest period of 0 sunspots in recent memory was a little over 7 weeks during September and October of 1996, and the next low period we are talking about predicted for the end of 2006 is about 10 years after that.

Average sunspot cycles are about 11.1 years long, but have been as short as 7 and as long as 17 years. The average rise from minimum to maximum takes 4.8 years, and the average decline is around 6.2 years, so cycles rise faster than they decline.

The most active day in terms of geomagnetic indices over the past week was Monday, December 12, when a robust solar wind stream drove the mid-latitude A index to 24, the planetary A index to 36, and Alaska's college A index to 48. The quiet period this week was 2-3 days later on December 14-15 when the mid-latitude A index was 4 and

3.

Over last weekend during the ARRL 10-Meter Contest, Sunday had worse conditions than Saturday. There were periods when I couldn't hear anything from Seattle on 10-meters except stations in South America. This was the north-south trans-equatorial propagation commonly observed during periods of high geomagnetic activity. It isn't a case of propagation being enhanced over the north-south path, but this might be the only propagation mode available.

Our earth is now passing through a solar wind stream from a coronal hole. For Friday, December 17 the predicted planetary A index is 20, followed by 15, 8 and 5 for Saturday through Monday. We may expect slightly higher solar flux (which is somewhat related to sunspot counts) with this weekend's flux value around 90. This is expected to rise to around 105 by December 23.

A note from the Geomagnetic Dept of the Geophysical Institute of Prague says December 19 and 20 should be quiet, December 21 quiet to unsettled, and December 18 and 23 unsettled.

If you would like to comment or have a tip, email the author at,k7ra@arrl.net.

For more information concerning propagation and an explanation of the numbers used in this bulletin see the ARRL Technical Information Service propagation page at,

http://www.arrl.org/tis/info/propagation.html.

Sunspot numbers for December 9 through 15 were 39, 39, 16, 26, 22, 18 and 28 with a mean of 26.9. 10.7 cm flux was 87.4, 84.8, 89.8, 90.5, 89.7, 89.3 and 89.3, with a mean of 88.7. Estimated planetary

A indices were 8, 10, 15, 36, 11, 7 and 6 with a mean of 13.3. Estimated mid-latitude A indices were 7, 8, 11, 24, 8, 4 and 3, with a mean of 9.3.

MLDXCC 2005 Meeting Schedule

29 January Noon, Ione Hotel

Membership Criteria 

Membership criteria may be obtained by writing the Secretary/Treasurer at:

MLDXCC

PO Box 1073

Pine Grove, CA 95665-1073 

The club website is: mldxcc.com
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Information may be reproduced provided credit is given MLDXCC.
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Treasurer: Carolyn Wilson, K6TKD 

k6tkd@arrl.net

In-coming President: Dick Wilson, K6LRN,

k6lrn@arrl.net
Director: Ray Parker, ND6S

Nd6sarrl@sbcglobal.net

Director: Gary Stilwell, KI6T

E-mail: ki6t@arrl.net


Secretary: Ron St.Jean, KG6CMS kg6cms@arrl.net

Nugget Editor

Rick Samoian,W6SR samoian@directcon.net

QSL Manager:

Norm Regan, WA6SJQ
Publicity Chairperson

Brandt Woodard, K6BEW

ARRL Awards Checkers

DXCC, Gary Stillwell, KI6T & Ken Anderson, K6TA

WAS & others Dennis King, N6KD
ARRL Sixth District QSL Bureau
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